


On a hot afternoon on Tuesday 15th 
September, Discovery Class had 
their first class worship led by our 
special guests Liz and Marvin the 
monkey. 

The children listened to a story of how 
to be a good friend.  They found out 
that the bible has lots of stories 
about Jesus and his special 
friends.  They even learnt that 
sometimes special friends can have 
smelly feet!  We can't wait to see Liz 
and Marvin again soon! 

Liz: ‘I thought the children were amazing 
yesterday. As you say, for their 1st 
worship and only 2nd full day at 
school they were great!’ 

  
 

Community 
 Worship 

Dear Juliet 

First a huge thank you for the use of 

the school yesterday afternoon. The 

school grounds are an ideal setting 

and were at their best in the wonderful 

sunshine.   It was obviously 

disappointing  that there were classes 

isolating at both St Michael's  and Little 

Hoole but really encouraging that 

despite that, so many came. It was 

lovely to have you and Gerallt as well 

as Sarah and Lorna there in support.  

Endeavour class: We had a Zoom meeting 
with Rev Ann discussing who Jesus was and 
is. We made Easter Wordles explaining the 
different names for Jesus. 

WORSHIPS: 13th April to 13TH July  
Rev Ann and Liz deliver weekly worships via Zoom to 1 
bubble in school. On 4th May we moved to face to face class 
worships in school. 

ZOOM MEETING on 10th May 2021. 
Rev Ann and Liz met with 4 Y6 children 
and Mrs Price to discuss ideas for the 
Community Worship Event on 18th July. 
This meeting looked at activities for 
inside and outside following the 
theme-Run with Perseverance. 



 WELCOME SERVICE on 10th September  

 EYFS SERVICE on 14th September 

 KS2 Worship on 20th September 

 HARVEST on 1st October 

 REMEMBRANCE on 11th November 

Quotes for our children:  
‘I enjoyed listening to the prayers.’ 
‘I liked reading the prayer.’ 
‘The video was fun, it told us about Jesus going up to 
heaven.’ 
‘Marvin the monkey puppet told us a story about being 
brave.’ 
‘I joined in with the action song –Jesus Praise.‘ 



TUESDAY LUNCH WITH OUR VICAR.  
Rev Ann and Liz will have lunch with the children, chat with them on the 

playground, then join staff in the staffroom to discuss any prayer requests. 

Discovery: Looking at apples and how they represent the Holy Trinity. We then made pictures with them and labelled our 
pictures. 
Atlantis: As part of Spirituality week, we looked at the Holy trinity, we discussed the various parts of the trinity and understood 
that God is one but comes in 3 parts. We looked at examples of when we have witnessed these 3 parts and focused on writing 
about the Jesus’ Baptism. We then created a diagram of the Holy Trinity and used pictures to show examples of each of the 3 
parts. 
Enterprise:  This week Enterprise have explored the Trinity in lots of ways, we created sculpture, wrote song lyrics, created 
mobiles and reflected by asking big question in our big question bowl! 
Endeavour: We have been focusing on how the Trinity is represented in pictures and words. We have looked at Old and New 
Testament stories to explore the nature of God. It was decided that God in his 3 parts is unpredictable, powerful, gentle, 
creative and trustworthy. We made Trinity sculptures inspired by what God means to us. 



BISHOP’S HARVEST APPEAL-  
OUR ECO WARRIORS RAISED MONEY SELLING VEGETABLES.  

Discovery Class 
Advocacy Project-Water Aid. 
Healthy Schools 
 

Atlantis Class 
Advocacy Project-Unicef. 
3c’s-Shoebox Appeal 
      -Food Bank 
      -Rock FM Toy appeal 

Enterprise Class 
Advocacy Project-Christian Aid. 
Eco Warriors 
 

Endeavour Class 
Advocacy Project-Fair Trade. 
School Council 
 



Rev Ann Quote: 
 ‘Thank you so much for setting up this great opportunity for the 

children to explore their church. 
It was wonderful to see their enthusiasm.  I thought their behaviour 

was exemplary, the knowledge of some of them was impressive and 

they all  listened and explored really well.’ 





A Harvest message from Rev Ann and Liz: 
Often we think about the important people in society as those who have lots of 

money, lots of followers on social media or celebrities. As is often the way, in the 

Bible, Jesus turns this idea on its head. In the Harvest service this afternoon, we 

thought about Zacchaeus, who was a tax collector, and very unpopular. Yet he 

was the man Jesus chose to speak to in a very large crowd. Harvest gives us a 

good chance to think, not only how grateful we are for all that we do have, but 

also to think of those who have less than us. All your generous donations of food 

will be given to local people who need some extra support, and the sales of 

leftover food on Monday will contribute to the Bishop's Harvest Appeal of the 

Mosamaria Trust (for more details, visit Bishop's Harvest Appeal 2021 | The 

Diocese of Blackburn (anglican.org)).  

At St Michael's, we'd love to see you on Sunday morning at 10:30 for our Harvest 

festival service where we will think about Noah and God's promises to us and we 

will be giving thanks to God for all He gives us. Sunday School will be happening 

for children of all ages during the service. 

PLANNING 
MEETINGS: 
 
These are 
fortnightly 
originally via 
Zoom in the 
summer 
term. Now 
held in 
school. 

https://www.blackburn.anglican.org/bishop-s-harvest-appeal-2021
https://www.blackburn.anglican.org/bishop-s-harvest-appeal-2021




Jesus the Teacher 
Endeavour have been 
studying the parables of 
Jesus and how he used these 
stories to become a great 
teacher. We explored a wide 
variety of parables – some 
familiar and some new. As 
part of this, Mrs Bowland 
talked us through The 
Beatitudes which were part 
of Jesus’ teaching during the 
Sermon on the Mount. We 
explored what Jesus teaches 
us about life with God. 
We thought Jesus teaches us: 
- God will always walk with 
us. 
- We need to love one 
another as God loves us. 
- Kindness to others and 
ourselves is key. 



Ladies/ Men’s Group 
 

Step outside Award-Forest School 
 

Flower Ladies-Christmas 
Wreaths/Flower arrangements with 
our PTA? 

 
Class Advocacy Projects/Pupil 
Voice Group? 

 
Welcome to attend events in 
school. 
 


